RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on March 15, 2017 and was attended by Lieutenant Christopher Flanagan; Officer Raymond Matus, Officer Alex Janoski, Highway Patrol; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Bill Cassidy, Public Works Field Leader; Commissioner John Nagle; Amy Kaminski, Gilmore and Associates Traffic Engineer; Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant, and Radnor Residents.

FROM: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, March 15, 2017, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUINESS:

1. Commissioner Nagle requests an evaluation of the parking on Beatrice Drive.

A Petition was submitted by Anne Grossman, resident of Beatrice Drive, and was signed by all residents with the exception of four (4) residents. The Petition requests that there be a change in the parking restrictions on Beatrice Drive. The residents are requesting signage for "No Overnight Parking between the hours of 8pm-8am, except Holidays". Staff Traffic Committee recommends an Ordinance be presented to the Board of Commissioners for signage for "No Overnight Parking between the hours of 8pm-8am, except Holidays". Parking Supervisor William Gallagher and the parking unit have issued over 100 tickets in 2017 on Beatrice Drive (Petition attached).

2. Country Day School of the Sacred Heart requests to hold their "Miss Pat" Memorial 5K on Saturday, April 22, 2017.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the "Miss Pat" Memorial 5K on Saturday, April 22, 2017.

3. The Academy of Notre Dame requests to hold their annual "Sunflower" Run 5K on Saturday, May 6, 2017.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the "Sunflower" Run 5K on Saturday, May 6, 2017.

4. Chris Todd requests to host the Wayne Music Festival on Saturday, June 10, 2017.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Wayne Music Festival to be held on Saturday, June 10, 2017. The Wayne Music Festival will be expanding their festival to duplicate the Wheels of Wayne blue print. Lieutenant Flanagan suggests we notify Community Development Codes Official, Ray Daly, of the event.

A request for North Wayne Avenue (between Lancaster and Station Road) and West Avenue (between N Wayne and Walting Matilda) be closed from 7am-11pm for this event. (Letter attached)

5. Catherine Agnew requests to host a "Porch Fest" on Saturday, September 9, 2017.

Catherine Agnew requests to hold a Porch Fest on Saturday, September 9, 2017 from 1pm-5pm. She requests road be closed at Pembroke Avenue and Aberdeen, and Aberdeen and Louella. A notification plan will be done for residents if approved by the Board of Commissioners. A confirmed map was requested by Staff Traffic Committee. This will be open to the public. The Radnor High School Marching Band and other music will be present. Lt. Flanagan suggests she work with Officer Alex Janoski and Bill Gallagher with further details of the event.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Mr. & Mrs. Urheim request a traffic and safety analysis concerning trucks entering School Lane for deliveries to merchants.

Staff Traffic Committee recommends no action be taken on this matter as the 6-year crash history displayed no results. Radnor Police Department have received no other complaints on this matter.

2. Bryn Mawr Avenue speed evaluation between County Line Road and Sproul Road.

Staff Traffic Committee states that PennDot is willing to change the speed on County Line Road and Sproul Road to 35 miles per hour. A work order has been submitted, and the Township will be responsible for replacing all speed signs. PennDot will be responsible for changing all of their signs. Staff Traffic Committee has sent a copy of the work order to Mr. Norcini.

3. Update on traffic signal at County Line Road and Montrose Avenue.

Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates, states that this location has met the criteria and warrants a traffic signal. Lt. Flanagan recommends that we reach out to Lower Merion on this matter and come up with a strategy together. Also, we will weigh in on the pros/cons of installing the traffic signal and come back to the next meeting with them and discuss with the residents from the neighboring streets.

4. Update on the traffic study for the installation of stop signs on Upper Gulph Road at Oak Grove Lane.

Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates, states that this does meet the criteria for an all way stop sign. It will be presented to the Board of Commissioners for approval.

5. Intersection of Chamounix Road at Paul Road

Staff Traffic requests Mr. Norcini have Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates, conduct an evaluation of Chamounix Road and Paul Road for safety and speed concerns at the T intersection. Citizens are also concerned for pedestrian safety at this intersection as they enter/exit the park.